Youth Council

March 14, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Robert Lindgren, Paul Marquardt, Glenn Morris, Karen Wagner, John Woodwick and Gloria Zachow.
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves.  

II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the January meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.

III. Youth Council Feedback
Heather Gleason distributed the responses from the discussion questions that were emailed to Youth Council members:  What issues are you seeing youth face today?  What role can the Youth Council play in addressing those issues?  The purpose of the discussion questions were to determine if changes needed to be made to the mission statement and goals of the Youth Council.  The responses did not appear to change the goals but rather identified strategies for the 2012 Youth Plan.  A motion to approve no change to the Mission and Goals was made by Gloria Zachow and seconded by Robert Lindgren.  The motion carried.


IV.
Program Year 2012 Youth Plan 
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposed 2012 Youth Plan.  Information in the plan included an update to Youth Council members, outreach and recruitment for in-school and out-of-school youth as well as best practices for foster care youth, FastTRAC initiatives, and partnerships with TRIO programs and temporary employment agencies.  New additions to the plan include two new grants to serve youth from communities of color and teen parents on the MFIP program, youth participation in the Tour of Manufacturing and Manufacturing Job Fair, ISEEK pilot project to connect youth to work based learning opportunities, entrepreneurial workshops, and training for youth staff to become Global Career Development Facilitators and Energy Career Coaches. The final allocations have not been released at this time.  A motion to recommend approval of the PY 2012 Youth Plan was made by Robert Lindgren and seconded by Paul Marquardt.  The motion carried.   

V.
Updates
2011 WIA Youth Program Third Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2011 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 186 youth so far and the goal is to serve 176.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all but two of the youth measures.

IV. Other Business

Christine Bauman distributed a flyer on the “Giving Voice to the Speechless” seminar at South Central College on April 16th.

Robert Lindgren reported that the Work Skills Competition will take place on May 17th.  The Career Expo is on April 4th.  

Karen Wagner reported that several PICE schools are starting to come to the WorkForce Center for tours.

John Woodwick reported that the legislature is at a stand still and there are predictions that no major changes will occur before the election. 

Paul Marquardt reported that he will be retiring.  

Gloria Zachow reported that the employment outlook is positive.  

Glenn Morris reported that there will be several new superintendents in the consortium for the coming school year.     

Next Meeting: May 9, 2012
The meeting adjourned.    

